Fayetteville Band Boosters, Inc., Meeting Minutes

February 20, 2007

President Barbara Verdery called the meeting to order.  Minutes were read and approved.

Dave Rader gave the treasurer's report.  The booster club account balance as of  December 31 was $58,000, representing an increase of $30,000 since July 1, 2006.   The increase includes cash receipts of $66,000 and cash disbursements of  $36,000.  Approximately $38,000 is designated for budgeted items and/or specific purposes leaving an available balance of $20,000.
Barry Harper gave the Band Director’s report.  Forty-two band members made All-Region Band this year.  Eleven students made All-State Band, including one who made the All-State Jazz Band.  


Upcoming events:


March 5
Pre-contest Concerts at WAC, 7 p.m.


March 8
Concert Contest, Har-Ber High School


April 19
Jazz Band Coffee house, FHS cafeteria


May 8

Concert at WAC

May 4-5 the band will go to Kansas City for the Worlds of Fun Concert Contest.  Chaperone requirements were discussed and a sign-up sheet was available for interested parents.  The cost for chaperones is the same as the student cost, $200. A mandatory meeting will be held April 24 in the cafeteria to discuss the trip.  A Walk-a-Thon is planned for Sat. March 31 to help students raise money for the trip.

Mr. Harper discussed the purchase of a semi-trailer to be used to haul equipment and uniforms to games, contests and other trips.  It would also be used for equipment storage.  He may ask the boosters for $7,500 to help pay for a colorguard instructor, if the school system will pay the other half of the cost.

Mr. Harper outlined the directors’ additional equipment requests to enhance the band program:

1) $2,800 for 3 music cabinets

2) $1,500 for a percussion cabinet

3) $500 for percussion accessories

4) $1,500 for projector and screen for band room

5) $1,000 for DVD recorder and tuners

Barbara Verdery has met with the seniors, who plan to purchase one of Mr. Harper’s requests as a Senior Gift.  

Dave Rader presented a summary of the Boosters’ cash position as of February 20, 2007. Total cash on hand of $57,000, with $39,000 set aside for: (1) the Kansas City trip in May 2007 $26,000; (2) various designated contributions $7,000; and (3) remaining 2007 budget expenditures $6,000. This leaves approximately $18,000 in available cash to support the FHS Band program. Rader moved that the boosters spend up to $7,300 of this available cash to cover directors’ requests not purchased by the seniors.  It was seconded and the motion was approved.
Rader moved that an additional $6,000 of the available cash be designated toward the semi-tractor trailer purchase.  It was seconded and approved.

A nominating committee of Chris Bell, Sandy Weishaar, Barbara Verdery and Barry Harper will present a slate of officers for approval at the May Booster meeting.

Catherine Templeton, by-laws committee chair, discussed possible changes to the by-laws.  She asked for suggestions.  Proposed changes will be posted on the band web site 30 days prior to the May meeting.  Proposed amendments will be presented at the May meeting for consideration.  

The next booster meeting will be held May 22 at 7:00 p.m. in the band room. 

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Scogin
Secretary

Fayetteville Band Boosters, Inc.
